
Northeast Wisconsin Piano Teacher Forum 

Minutes from June 7, 2024 

 

Attendance: Maggie Charnon, Kay Busse, Karen Cape, Rachel Yanke, Michael 

Rector, Heidi Lueck, Annie Schneider, Heidi Koeberl, Diane Nagy. 

Former members joining us: Kathi Marki 

New and returning members: Jennifer Healy, Karen Almer.  

1. Meeting was called to order at 9:15 

 

2. Officers were installed for 2024/25 

President: Heidi Koeberl  

Secretary: Maggie Charnon 

 

3. Minutes from April, 2024 meeting were approved 

 

4. Treasurer’s Report. There is a current balance of $6,362.14. Anticipated 

income from dues will be reported in September. Please send the forms and 

dues to Kay Busse if you have not done so yet. 

 

5. Festival Report 

Send requests to Maggie Charnon for all awards.  

Any member who would like to request a mentor to help with festival may 

contact Maggie Charnon. 

Festival Committee will be meeting on June 21st. Please contact Maggie 

Charnon with any questions or concerns before then. 

 

6. TLC: Annie Schneider presented outgoing president, Heidi Lueck and 

outgoing secretary, Rachel Yanke with plants. There was resounding 

applause and thanks for their dedication and hard work. 

 



7. New business 

Discussion ensued regarding storage of documents etc. It was suggested 

that a thumb drive could serve as back up to hard copy but that we should 

remain producing hard copy. It was also suggested that the Website could 

put some things under password protection (for members only). Maggie 

Charnon agreed to explore these issues and report to the Advisory 

Committee in the Summer.  

 

8. Announcements 

Kay Busse will be having rotator cup surgery this summer. We wished her a 

speedy and full recovery 

 

Maggie Charnon announced that Turner Hall, in Wrightstown, has offered 

their facility for recital use free of charge. It has a new grand and recording 

and sound systems available. 

 

Jennifer Healy noted that the new Ceder Creek Event Center in De Pere was 

also available for recitals. Call them for details. 

 

The Forum has been invited to participate in a regional Monster Concert 

organized by The Fox Vallet Teachers Association. Maggie Charnon will be 

representing the Forum on the steering committee. Heidi Lueck will also 

assist. The Monster concert is planned for January of 2026. More detail in 

September. 

 

Carola Buelow has moved permanently to the Rennes Nursing Home. She is 

celebrating her 93rd birthday and her husband. Rev Leonard Buelow are 

celebrating their 70th wedding anniversary. She has graciously donated her 

entire music and teaching library to us for distribution.  Maggie Charnon will 

be in charge of this and more information will be coming this summer via 

email. There are 24, 17 X 17 X 17 boxes! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Maggie Charnon, secretary 

 


